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STATE OF WISCONSIN

Town of Roxbury
Dane County

October 7th minutes for the Department of Natural Recourses meeting regarding Crystal/Fish/ Mud Lake projects due to the recent flooding in this area.  The meeting was held at the Roxbury Town Hall on Monday, October 7th, 2019 from 10:00 a.m. until Noon.  This meeting was open to the public.
The meeting opened with State Senator Jon Erpenbach and State Representative Dave Considine introducing themselves and then all other invited members introduced themselves.
Also invited to this meeting are:

Dane County Executive and county personnel

Dane County Board Supervisor

Columbia County Executive and county personnel

Columbia County Board Supervisors

Town of Roxbury Board

Town of West Point Board

Crystal/Fish/Mud Lake Association Board

Before the meeting started the Town of West Point called their quorum to order for this October 7th 10:00 a.m. meeting.

Also, Ervin Breunig from the Town of Roxbury called their quorum for this October 7th, 10:00 a.m. meeting to order.

The DNR explained all of the options on the attached document and the cost to be considered for these projects. After the DNR went thru all of the options, each invited spokesperson issued statements/concerns about the projects.

Dane County – Where is land that the water would be redirected and what are the pro’s and con’s?

Columbia County - Stated they don’t have the money for these projects.
Town of West Point – That there has not been any respite from the high water and they residents need help soon. 
Dave Padley – Stated the pumps are not working and how long should money continue to be put into something that is not working.

The Town of Roxbury – Ervin issued a statement that there is no early or quick fix for the roads that are flooded and the residents that can’t get to their homes.  MSA has received 6 bids for the cost of raising Fish Lake Road.  These will be discussed at the Town Board meeting.  Emergency vehicles cannot get to these homes anymore.  Ervin also said that possibly the quickest way to remove the water would be to go thru the Lodi Marsh.  

The DNR stated that the Marsh is federally mandated and it would take a long time to try to get any approval for draining water into the marsh.  The DNR also stated that they don’t advocate for or against any of the solutions on the attached document.

Senator Erpenbach and Representative Considine then went to the public audience and allowed statements and questions.

Chuck, Jared, Nick and Erv continued to discuss the options we still may have for the Fish Lake Road area.  Also discussed was where the location of the drainage pipes to the Wisconsin River would go and what property’s would be effected.
There was no action taken by the Town of Roxbury at this meeting.

Erving Breunig made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  2nd by Nick Ganser.  YES – Ervin Breunig and Nick Ganser.

No – 0

The meeting notice was posted the 2nd day of October, 2019, on the Town’s website at https://town.roxbury.wi.us/
and at the Roxbury Town Hall.

The meeting minute were taken by Lisa Meinholz, Town Clerk











